PRESIDENT REPORT TO AGM JULY 2015 





Firstly I need to inform you that I won’t be seeking re-election as President or as a committee member at this AGM.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my membership of the committee.  But after 25 continuous years it’s time to step back and let others carry on.  I have no regrets in making this decision but there will be a tinge of sadness after all these years. Growing family commitments however make it the right call at this juncture.  
An important point for us all to remember is you don’t have to be on the committee to get involved with helping out or even organising an event for the wider club to enjoy.  
These past 12 months have been memorable.  Our members attended Pre 56 and Easter Rallies, the MGF 20th and the Mid-Winter Back Country Tour. They represented the club splendidly, coming away with well-earned placing in the competition events.

George Walter and his outstanding MGA won their class overall at the Pre 56 Rally with the Hector family MGZB and MGA and Michael and Elaine Anderson waved the flag in one of Gary Wall’s many MGTAs.
A group of us also enjoyed our competition against Auckland at Easter; Geoff and “Midge” placing 2nd in the Motorkhana and 3rd overall in the Autocross.  Not surprisingly Bill & Rae Denize continued their shining run by again taking out the concours event with their immaculate MGRV8. 

The camaraderie that MGers enjoy at these joint events with other MG enthusiasts from around the country makes them most memorable and Anne and I have certainly made many good friends due to our attendance over the years. 
The club is healthy with membership growing and a varied and interesting menu of events to choose from during the year, including the monthly Noggin & Natters, dinners and Old Speckled Hen runs and the annual events like our Daffodil runs.
The Club has benefitted very much from the support of members other than the committee who have also stood up to help with events, such as guest organisers for the monthly OSH runs. 
Jim and Chris have arranged some very interesting speakers for N & N with the French Exotic Supercar designer Jim and Judith brought along being one of the most memorable for me.  He didn’t want to leave us.
The change to our membership of MotorSport NZ with the introduction of the MG Classic Racing Register went smoothly with many thanks to Ron for this. The Classic Race team produced more stunning events in November and May and are now working hard on the 30th MG Classic Race to be held this November.  Again club members are needed to support these flagship meeting and Ron is only too happy for you to put you hand up for the occasion.

The proposed changes to the Health and Safety Act have seen the club make submissions to the Sub-committee and our local MPs. Auckland MG has made similar submissions.  We’re grateful to Terry Collier for helping to draft these for us. We have also introduced a few basic “Safety-Fast” procedures when running events to help ensure organisers and attendees are aware of their responsibilities.  The committee will continue to monitor any changes and we have been working closely with the FOMC, MSNZ and our fellow MG Centres to keep abreast of them.

So the club is healthy and there are some great things happening in the MG car world with more modern cars and designs arriving at the end of the year. Those of you who purchased MG3s and the MG6s at crazy $$$ I’m sure will be very happy with the creature comforts they bring. This means more opportunity to get new members into the club to protect our future. Many British CCs are floundering as their marque is no longer in production.  Yet we see healthy forums on the web for MG ZR/ZS & ZT models and the MG6 and 3s are getting good ratings in UK. Hopefully in future a new MG sports car will appear but in the meantime they are concentrating on building the modern market up.
2016 will see MG National Rally at Taupo run by Auckland and 2017 the Pre 65 one in Whanganui which Wellington, with George Walter convening, are organising.
In closing I’d like to thank all of you for your support during my time in the various roles and as President over the years, especially the committee members I have had the pleasure of working with.  
Anne and I aren’t going to disappear however and will be enjoying one of our trusty MGs at events in the future. We’re already booked in for 2016 Nationals and I’m helping George out with Pre 56 for 2017. 

I wish the incoming committee all the best for the coming year and look forward to catching up with all of you as attendees where and when possible at MG outings.

Yours Octagonally.

Ross

